
City of Seward, NE
Tuesday, August 2, 2016

Regular Session

Item G14

CONSIDERATION OF REQUEST BY SEWARD FIRST 
IMPRESSIONS COMMITTEE TO ERECT SIGN ON CITY 
PROPERTY - EAST HWY 34 - Gary Rolf

Administrative Report: On February 9, 2016, the First Impressions Working Group presented a 
request to place a lighted "Welcome to Seward" sign on City property located to the east of the 
Parade of Flags feature. (Excerpt of Minutes attached). At that time, the Council requested the 
Group consider placing the sign at the current sign location than requested.

The Electric Department provided the cost to run electricity from the North side of highway 34 to 
the old sign on the south side (replace old sign) - $ 4,243.90.

The Group is back with their standing request.

Following review and discussion, Council to offer a motion or provide direction on the request. 

Staff Contact: 
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Minutes 2-9-16 

 

7.  CONSIDERATION OF REQUEST BY SEWARD CHAMBER FIRST IMPRESSIONS COMMITTEE TO ERECT 

A SIGN ON CITY PROPERTY – EAST HWY 34 

  

 Clarence Wattier addressed the City Council on behalf of the Seward 

Area Chamber of Commerce First Impressions Committee, as a follow-up to the 

October 6, 2015 City Council meeting request to install a “Welcome to Seward” 

sign on east Hwy 34, when the City Council requested the Committee 

investigate alternative locations. Mr. Wattier stated the Committee revisited 

other sites per the City Council request, but still believe this is the best 

site. He stated the sign and the flags would create a very good first 

impression, the proposed site is owned by the City, and there is electricity 

available at this location for the LED lighting.  

 

 Councilmember Singleton stated he would like to see the new sign placed 

in the current location (replace current sign) and would like the Committee 

to check into the easement and get approval from NDOR and then return to the 

Council with the updated request.  

 

 There was discussion around the uncertainty of owner of the current 

sign and landowner and arrangement for the sign. Recollection was it was paid 

for by the Chamber of Commerce and individual organizations who attached 

their names to the sign. There was also thought that the land in which the 

sign was constructed was on private land with some type of easement. There 

were additional comments that the current signage is out of the floodplain 

(proposed location is in floodplain) and that the Nebraska Department of 

Roads (NDOR) may have to be involved as they approved placement of the 

original sign. 

 

 City Attorney Hoffschneider stated there may be a “monument easement” 

for the current sign, which could be determined through a limited title 

search.  

 Mayor Eickmeier asked if there were any other requests from the Council 

for this Committee, since this is the second time they have been before the 

Council with their request.  

 

 Councilmember Fritz requested cost estimates to provide electricity to 

the current sign location and Councilmember Wilken requested the current 

organizations attached to the sign be notified of the proposal to replace the 

sign, and that their organizations would not be represented on the current 

sign. 

 

 Councilmember Singleton moved, seconded by Councilmember Schmit, that a 

limited title opinion be ordered for the current welcome sign location on 

east Hwy 34 in consideration of replacing this sign with a new Welcome to 

Seward sign, as proposed by the Seward Chamber of Commerce First Impressions 

Committee.  

 

Aye:  Pike, Singleton, Schmit, Wilken, Beck, Kamprath, Fritz 

Nay:  None 

Absent:  Hans.  Motion carried. 
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